MINUTES OF THE PARISH PASTORAL COUNCIL

HELD ON 8 OCTOBER 2002

Present:

Fr. Vincent Gallogley, Fr. John Kealy, Paddy McEneaney, Lindy Martin, Judith Carr, Brigid Alty, Yvonne Nielsen, Walter Huyghe, Liam O’Luanaigh, Nigel Ward, Gerald Kelberg, Horst Dengler, Peter Ashbourne, Susanne Lehne, Johny Van Der Bracht & Kevin Dowling.

Apologies:

Brian O’Neill, Judy Martin, Leslie Kirk, Colma O’Luanaigh, John Fermoile & Clementine George.

The meeting opened at 19.40 hrs and Fr. Vincent said the opening prayer.

Paddy welcomed everyone to the meeting.

Matters arising from the September minutes:

The PA system was in place for the Meet ‘n’ Greet.

Judy made contact with most of the newcomers from the last 12 months.

The Knights Pancake Breakfast is taking place on 3 November and all proceeds will go to Zimbabwe.

The Quiz Night will be held on 8 November and publicity is going out this weekend.

Crèche: Paddy will approach Barry O’Halpin.

Youth: Fr. Vincent has a meeting with Audrey Walters on Sunday 20 October after the 12 noon Mass. she is there to offer ”pearls of wisdom” and anybody who wishes to help can talk to her about potential activities for 14 – 18 year olds. There is a Murder / Mystery evening at St. Anthony’s on Friday 11 October starting at 19.30.

Fr. Vincent has invited the Sisters to the 10.30 Mass on 20 October and the plaque has been ordered.

Sound system: Rue le Corrège has just installed a new system and some people may like to go and look at it one Sunday evening between 19.00 – 20.00. Maybe the installer there could look at our system.

Crèche insurance: the standard insurance does cover us but if there were negligence by the people in charge, the Church would be liable. So we need to have at least 2 people on duty. Karen Ward has unsuccessfully tried to get some teenagers so a rota of interested parents will have to be considered i.e. those who use it will have to provide cover. Barry O’Halpin would be interested in co-ordinating this with the help of the Parish Secretary.

The September minutes were approved.

Draft Constitution:

We have never had any proper guidelines before so from now on there will be a Constitution, which would also be of benefit to future parish priests.

Paddy presented a draft of the proposed Constitution which people need to go through. Any comments should be sent to Paddy by Wednesday 16 October and a meeting will take place on Wednesday October 23 (after Mass). Following this meeting, the final Constitution will be available on the web (prior to the AGM). There will be a note in Words over the next 3 weeks informing parishioners of the date of the reconvened AGM. ACTION: Angela.
There are 4 Commissions in the Constitution and all our Ministries fit into those Commissions. They will be sub-groups in the Parish and will report back to the PPC. Everything in the Constitution has to be approved by the Parish Priest who will pass it onto the Bishop and he can modify it as he wishes.

Reconvened AGM:

This will be held on Tuesday 5 November at 19.30.

It was proposed that there should be a Council of 15 (3 Executive Officers and 12 council members). A quorum should consist of 4 commissioners or their representatives (one from each of the new commissions) and at least 2 of the 3 officers. Executive officers consist of Chair, Vice Chair and Secretary. A member of the Finance council should also sit on the Parish Council.

Meet ‘n’ Greet:

This was an excellent day and lots of parishioners were involved. There were many new parishioners as well!

It was decided that in future the Meet ‘n’ Greet should begin earlier because many people went home after the 10.30 Mass. At 11.30, we would have caught a lot more people.

There are new people for several ministries and this weekend should be the deadline for following these people up. Next year, there needs to be a desk for registration forms.

Peter felt that the tables for the ministries got in the way of actually meeting and eating with the parish. An alternative is need for next year.

Catechetics:

Brian will be out of action until Christmas/New Year. We wish him a speedy recovery.

Judith asked for non-slip feet to be place under the lectern. ACTION: Fr. Vincent.

Susanne will be putting up a white board asking for sacristans at all Masses and will also ask for helpers to put up the tables in the Hall and back kitchen after the Saturday evening Mass and to put them away again after 12.00 Mass.

There will be a meeting for the parents of the 62 children making their first Communion on Tuesday 15 October at 19.30 hrs.

Infrastructure:

The new land needs to be cleared and the trees have to be cut down. Johny will ask the man who did the others. ACTION: Johny. The man from the Kraainem Groendienst will also come and look at the trees.

Kevin will contact the Knights about the clear up. Once the clearing is complete, the fences can be looked at to see if they need replacing or mending. Johny has a contact who can give us a good quote.

Johny will get a proper map plan of the land.

Drainage: this is still okay but in 2005 we will need to have a filter system and be connected to the mains. Johny needs to ask the contractors if everybody in the neighbourhood is joining the system together. Is it cheaper that way? 
ACTION: Johny. 
Social Action:

All the monies collected have been given to the charities and everything is planned up until Lent.

Due to circumstances beyond their control, Liam and Colma would like to hand over Social Action to somebody else. Because it is so well planned, it will be very easy to take this over. Lindy thanked Liam and Colma for all the work they have done in the last 4 years.

The Zimbabwe collection will take place in this month.

Knights:

There are 9 – 11 potential new Knights from the Meet ’n’ Greet. They have booked some good speakers for the rest of the year.

Finance:

There is to be a standing order appeal this Sunday made by Lindy. Only 25% of our parishioners give this way. He will also ask that existing orders be rounded up to whole numbers please.

The final mortgage payment on the Church will be made in December. It was suggested that we had a soup supper to celebrate this.

100,000 Euros have been spent on renovating the church this year!

Liam Breslin knows an Irish fiddle group who would like to do a concert here and split the proceeds between St. Anthony’s and their cancer charity. They would like to do it at the end of November/ beginning of December on either a Friday night or Sunday evening.

A.O.B.:

Brigid will be running a training course for new Eucharistic Ministers on Saturday 19 October at 16.30 hrs.

Kevin wants to do an altar servers course.

The link between the video and TV is not working. Peter will look at this.

Peter and Susanne said the closing prayer and the meeting ended at 22.00hrs
